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11.5 Assignment of Officials for Play-down Finals 
.1 During ALLIANCE Hockey Play-down Finals Championship Series Referees will be assigned out 
of the ALLIANCE Hockey Office.  Zone Co-ordinators will present their best Officials based on 
supervisions over the course of the season and those Officials will be assigned by the ALLIANCE 
Hockey Office.  This procedure will be used for Representative AAA and Seeded Hockey. 
 
At the Minor Midget AAA level, Zone Co-ordinators will work with the local assignor to schedule 
linesman, similar to what we are doing at Midget AAA.  All other levels Midget Seeded, Bantam AAA  
and below linesman will be assigned out of the office.  Timekeepers will remain the responsibility of the 
local association. 
 
Referee Playoff Convener – Chad Houben (ALLIANCE Hockey Office) 

 

 Cell Phone  (519) 801-8372 

 Facsimile  (519) 273-2114 

 Office Phone (519) 273-7209 
E-mail  chouben@alliancehockey.com 

 
Centres/Ice Schedulers are to fax or email a completed copy of the series Contract to the Referee 
Playoff Convenor at least two days before the first game.  Prior to sending the first contract, please 
email the Convener with the name and contact information (email, fax and all relevant telephone 
numbers) of the person in your organization who will be sending the contracts to him.  Please also 
provide a back-up contact person in your organization. 
 
Once the contract is received Play-off Convener will schedule the officials and forward the name of 
officials and centre of which they will be travelling from to the ice-scheduler.   
 
Cancellation of any game whether due to inclement weather or end of series is to be communicated to 
the Convenor by telephone, as soon as possible once a decision to cancel has been made or a series 
had ended.  (Note: we do not want to send referees out of town if they are not required, especially 
during poor weather conditions.)  Centres shall be liable for the cost of officials in cases where games 
are cancelled without sufficient notice to the Convenor. 
 
In the case of Pee Wee Hockey at the AAA and Seeded level all games must be the three-man 
officiating system.   
 
Payment of Officials 
Referee’s will not receive cash at games but will be paid by ALLIANCE Hockey Office for both mileage 
and game assignments on at the completion of each series (two weeks).  Associations will be billed at 
the completion of the Championship series in early April identifying both a break-down of game fees and 
mileage.  
 
Thank you for your cooperation and good luck! 
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